GWERNYMYNYDD

NEWSLETTER

JUNE 1992

Hafod Run

The run takes place on Friday July 3rd and starts and finishes as usual at Gwernymynydd School. There are two classes for Seniors - Tryers (3.5 miles) and Flyers (7 miles - 2 circuits).

Juniors have two age groups, 10 and under and under 14's. Entries will be taken from 6pm in the school and the first race (Juniors) starts at 6.45. Tryers at 7pm and Flyers at 7.15.

There are medals, trophies and prizes for winners of various classes and age groups. Entry fee remains unchanged at £1 for Seniors and 50p for Juniors. The organisers (Gwernymynydd Show Society) are appealing as always for volunteer helpers on the night — such as marshals and stewards and other jobs that crop up at the time.

Proceeds go to the Gwernymynydd Youth Club for the November firework fund and bonfire celebrations, and the Leaders and members of the Junior and Senior Clubs will be running refreshment stalls. There will also be a raffle on the field Please come and support the runners even if you don't want to run yourself. It's a jolly night! All enquiries to John Edwards on 754932 or Olive Sweetman on 753681.

<u>Playorcup</u> The Playgroup Coffee Morning at the Daniel Owen Centre in Mold raised £92.89. Many thanks to all who supported us.

W.I. Guest night at Gwernymynydd WI was thoroughly enjoyed by both nembers and guests, who were treated to an excellent performance of "Vital Statistics" (a comedy sketch) by Ewloe WI. The vote of thanks was given by the President Mrs. Maud Roberts and the raffle winner was Mrs. Sheila Davies.

On July 10th at 7.30 pm the WI will be holding a Prize Bingo Evening at the Village Centre, everyone is most welcome to come along and hopefully win one of the many prizes.

Quiz There will be a General Knowledge Quiz at the Swan Inn at 8pm on Thursday 2nd July. The cost will be £1 each for teams of 4. Sandwiches will be provided. The proceeds will go to the Junior Youth Club for canoeing.

<u>Bingo</u> The next Bingo session will be at the Village Centre on Tuesday 30th June at 7.30. All welcome.

Found A pair of ladies glasses in Swan Lane. Please phone 759107 if you think they may be yours.

Any items for the July newsletter to 1, Maes-y-Wern by Tuesday 14th July please.